November 27, 1940 Mr. Ted O'Sullivan, Secretary Midwestern Intercollegiate Officials' Assn. 916 Walnut Street Bldg. Kansas City, Missouri Dear Ted: Thank you for your good letter of the 26th instant. It seems as if we are having a great deal of difficulty in setting our date. Louis Henze is playing a game on the 7th of December and the 9th, and Bruce Brake and I are playing on the 9th. It seems as if some of the Big-Six coaches feel that since they are playing on the 9th they cannot get to the meeting in Kansas City on the 7th and 8th. However, I am planning to have the Basketball Interpretation Meeting of the Fifth District W.C.A.A. on Sunday morning. December 8 at 11:00 A.M. I am hoping that we can have the Big-Six coaches meeting at 9:00 A.M. I have written to Artie Eilers of the Missouri Valley so that he may have definite information regarding the date. We always desire to have the Big-Six coaches and the Missouri Valley coaches meet together. Ted, we would be mighty happy to have the Midwestern Intercollegiate Officials Association work very definitely with us on the interpretation of these rules. I am wondering if we could make arrangements with the Kansas City Athletic Club to have a clinic discussion in their gymnasium after we finished the interpretation and rule discussion in their meeting room. I should like for you to write me at your convenience giving me any suggestions that you feel would be helpful. I assure you we invite suggestions. I will await your reply with anticipation. Sincerely yours. MCA:1g Director of Physical Education and Recrestion Varsity Basketball Coach P.S. I have a letter from Henry Iba suggesting officials agreeable with him for our two games with Oklahoma A. and M. The first one will be at Stillwater on February 16 and the second one at Lawrence on Merch 11. I am nominating Parke Carroll and you to work these games. Are you free? I am also writing Parke and writing Henry to the effect that you two are quite agreeable if you are free. FCA